TOWN OF LANCASTER - New Hampshire



"The Friendly Town in the Friendly State"

03584

Town Offices
25 Main St.
Telephone (603) 788-3391
Fax 788-2114
www.lancasternh.org

April 2, 2024

Daniel C. Goldner, Chair NH Public Utilities Commission 21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

Re: PUC Docket # 24-006, Order No. 26,959

Dear Mr. Goldner,

Please accept this letter as official notification under PUC 2204.01 (g) that on Tuesday, March 12, 2024, the Legislative Body of the Town of Lancaster (Town Meeting) voted to reject the Lancaster Community Power Electric Aggregation Plan.

On Monday, April 1, 2024, the Governing Body of the Town of Lancaster (Select Board) voted to dissolve the Lancaster Energy Committee. The Board also voted to withdraw Lancaster's membership in Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire. Additionally, Lee Ann Potter is no longer our representative to the PUC. All actions are effective immediately.

Minutes of both meetings are available upon request.

If you need any additional information or need to contact the Town of Lancaster, inquiries should be sent to me via email to townmanager@lancasternh.org or mailed to 25 Main Street, Lancaster, NH 03584.

Signed Respectfully,

Leon H. Rideout, Selectboard Chairman

Jeon 22 Reserves

cc:

NH Department of Energy
NH PUC Office of Consumer Advocate
Eversource Supplier Services
Community Power Coalition of New Hampshire – Henry Herndon